STATE OF CONNECTICUT
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIIL
Ten Franklin Square, New Britsin, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2035 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

April 20, 2015

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Fsq.
Robinson & Cole LLP

- 280 Trumbull Street
Hartford, CT 06103-3597

RE: EM-VER-084-140605 — Cellco Pattnership d/b/a Vetizon Witeless notice of intent to
modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 311 Old Gate Lane, Milford,
Connecticut. : : '

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of construction
time for this exempt modification, dated April 15, 2015. Pursuant to Condition No. 6 of the
‘Council’s dedision letter dated June 24, 2014, T have consideted your request for an extension of
construction time for this exempt modification and grant a six-month extension of time until
December:24, 2015, to.complete the construction of this project. ' '

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Cellco
decide not to proceed with construction. ' '

‘Sincerely,

e

Melanie A. Bachman
Acting Executive Director
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Also admitted in Massachusetts

April 15, 2015

Meclanie A. Bachman
Acting Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
10 Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-VER-084-140605 — Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless
311 Oid Gate Road, Milford, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On June 24, 2014, the Siting Council acknowledged receipt of Cellco’s notice of intent to
modify its telecommunications facility at 311 Old Gate Road in Milford, Connecticut. Due to
the presence of an active Osprey nest on this tower, Cellco has not been able to complete the
proposed antenna modifications. The work is scheduled for completion in September of this
vear. We will not, therefore, be able to provide you with the required notice of construction
completion by the June 24, 2015 deadline, and request an extension of 180 days to comply with
the Council’s condition of approval.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
Kenneth C. Baldwin

Copy to:
. Tim Parks
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